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St Mary’s Primary School

70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:    sgallagher125@c2kni.net

Newsletter – Friday 29th September 2017
Monday-    School Closed – Staff Development                            Day
Tuesday-    P.1 - 4: PE

                 Irish Tuition P.1 - 4 & P.5 – 7

                 Molly and Mia Garden p.5 -7

Wednesday P.1 - 4 Library

                 Swimming P.5 – 7

                 Afterschool Study Club

Thursday   P.5 – 7 with GAA Coach
                 Afterschool Coding Club
                 PTA meeting
Friday      P.1 -4 Library

                P.1- 4 PE with coach

                Eco Elections
                Baby and Toddler

Northern Ireland Waterbus 

The children really enjoyed the visit from the Waterbus on Monday particularly when they got to sit upstairs in the double decker bus! The programme was very informative and I was impressed by how well the children were able to ask and answer a wide variety of questions on the topic of water.

Irish Tuition
Irish tuition is continuing on Tuesday for P.1-7 and all children seem to be really enjoying learning to speak Irish from their tutor Mrs Andrews.
Primary 1
The children from Primary 1 have all settled very well and are looking forward to staying until 2.00pm from next week on. Please remember if you want to avail of the Afterschool’s Club to let us know and if we have sufficient numbers to make it viable we will operate it from 2.00pm – 3.00pm.
School Closure
Just to remind parents that the school will be closed for children on Monday 2nd October to facilitate a staff development day.

Baby and Toddler
Just a reminder that our ‘Baby and Toddler’ Group will return on Friday 6th October and will run on 1st and 3rd Friday of each month from 9.30am – 10.30am.
P.5 - 7 

P. 5 - 7 are asked to wear their PE gear to school on Thursday morning so as to allow them start their PE lesson promptly in the morning. Please send their school uniform to school for them to change afterwards.

Month of the Rosary
October is the month of the Rosary. Please talk to your child about the Rosary and we encourage families to pray even a decade of the Rosary together.

Teddy’s Day on the Farm
P. 1 – 4 will be going on a school trip to Ranfurly House in Dungannon to see the show Teddy’s Day on the Farm on Tuesday 10th October. The trip will cost £6.00 per child.

School Mass
Fr Gallagher will celebrate Mass in our school on Monday 9th October at 10.00am. This is a very special event in the school calendar where we celebrate the beginning of a new school year together as a community. Everyone is welcome to our school Mass and to the light refreshments afterwards. 
Mathletics
The children all have their Mathletics log in details and can log in to it in school and at home. We ask that you make an opportunity for them to use this at home at least twice weekly. It is an excellent way for them to practice their Maths skills in a fun way.
Coding Club 

We are delighted to offer an after-schools coding club with Mrs Boyd for Primary 4 – Primary 7 this half-term. It will start next Thursday 5th Oct and will run for 6 weeks. If you would like your child to stay for it, please send £6 to school next week.

Molly and Mia
P.5 – 7 will be once again taking part in the Community Garden Project with the Molly and Mia Foundation. On Tuesday morning the children from P.5-7 will walk to the garden accompanied by Mrs Gallagher and Mrs Mc Grenaghan. The children will help to tidy and weed the garden, skills which they will put to good use as we develop our outdoor area this year.
School Council and Eco Elections

We intend to hold elections for our Eco Council and School Council over the next two Fridays. The councils are a very important part of school life as they give pupils a voice and a platform to discuss such things as:- what would help make their time in St Marys even better than it already is, where they would like to go on school trips etc. (all within reason of course!)  

If your child would like to try out for a position on either of these they should write a speech, design a poster, create a Power point etc and present it to the whole school. Eco Election will take place on Friday 6th October and the School Council Election on Friday 13th October.
PTFA Meeting
We have our first PTFA meeting of the year on Thursday 5th October at 7pm.

Cash for Clobber

Once again we will be doing Cash for Clobber. Cash for Clobber will accept used or unwanted clothes, shoes pairs only, handbags, hats, scarves, bed linen and curtains. Please encourage neighbours and relatives to donate. Bags can be brought to the school with collection organised for after Halloween – date to be confirmed.
OUR success is doing OUR best!

